
CITY OF KELOWNA

MEMORANDUM

Date: June 19, 2002
File No.: 5400 – 20 Abbott Street

To: City Manager

From: Director of Works and Utilities

Subject: Abbott Street Construction (Highway 97 to Park Avenue) TE02 – 06

PREPARED BY GREG PARKER, P.ENG., ROADWAYS ENGINEER

RECOMMENDATION:

THAT the tender for Abbott Street Construction (Highway 97 to Park Avenue) TE02-06 be awarded to the
low bidder Peters Bros. Construction Ltd. in the amount of One Million Two Hundred and Forty Six
Thousand Five Hundred and Eighty Four Dollars and Twenty Four Cents ($1,246,584.24) including GST.

BACKGROUND

The tender is for the upgrading of approximately 650 m of Abbott Street including sanitary sewer, storm
sewer, the replacement of an existing water line, sidewalk, recreational pathway, roadway construction,
and landscaping.  Sixteen tender packages were picked up and the following five tenders were submitted:

Peters Bros. Construction $1,246,584.24
Green Leaf Ent. Ltd. (OK Excavating) $1,346,795.94
Lawrence Ent. $1,440,217.22
Intercoast Utilities $1,453,595.00
Ansell Construction $1,557,773.62

All prices include GST and a contingency allowance of 10%.

Stantec Consulting Ltd. have reviewed the tender submissions and checked for their arithmetic accuracy
and completeness.  They confirmed Peters Bros. Construction’s compliance with the Contract
requirements, and the inclusion of the specified Bid Bond, Surety’s Consent and Addenda 1 was
acknowledged.

Peters Bros. Construction’s tender is within the total budget for this work.  Funding for this project is
available from Accounts 4910-S1021, 4000-D1021, 4710-W1021, 3600-CAP-R079 and 3300-R1021.

_________________________________
Ron Westlake
Transportation Manager

_________________________________
John Vos
Director of Works and Utilities




